
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club            October 2022 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

  2022~2023 Membership Fees are now overdue. Please pay promptly. 
 

Vale 
 

It is with great 

sadness that we 

farewelled Kay 

O’Shea earlier this 

month after her 

passing on October 

4th.  

Kay was a real 

champion and a 

friend to us all. 

 

 

Greens Report 
Look after our Greens Staff (Repeat notice) 

Be very aware of where the Greens Staff are, and 

that they have right of way at all times. When you 

see them presume you are going to hit your best 

shot and wait. Wait until you have been called 

through. 

Also if you (or someone in your playing group) 

produces a wayward shot onto another fairway, one 

or more of the group must yell ‘FORE’ 

Greens 

The greens were cored on October 4th. With the 

amount of rain received they have recovered very 

well. There are some bare patches on the greens that 

have been marked as GUR and they will be seeded 

shortly. Please do not walk over these areas so they 

have the best chance to recover. 

 

 

What’s on in November? 

Sunday 6th  Fraser Jeffrey Finance /  

  3 person Ambrose Postponed 

Friday 11
th

  Sally Symons Day (NEDGA ladies 

  closing day) 

Sunday 13
th

  Working Bee Postponed 

Thursday 17
th

 Ladies’ Monthly Medal 

Saturday 19
th

 Men’s Monthly Medal 

Sunday 20
th

  Diggers Day 

Thursday 24
th

 Ladies Closing Day & AGM 

   Bring a Plate 

December  

Sunday 4
th 

 Men’s Summer Pennant  

   11am start.  80 players 

Tuesday 6th  Annual General Meeting  

Saturday 17
th

  Presentation Night 

January 

Sunday 29
th

  Vic. 4BBB 

 

Membership 
Thank you to all the members who have paid their 

Membership fee promptly. If you do not have your 

receipt and Membership card yet they are in the 

clubhouse on a table near the door to the deck.  

If you haven’t paid yet, a reminder has been sent in 

the mail. In this reminder is the date on which you 

will no longer be able to book your golf on OneGolf 

or access Golflink. Please pay before that date. 

If you cannot re-join for 2022-2023 please email or 

text Joy Hester on 0400 099 695 and include a 

simple reason. It is just to fulfil one more 

regulation. 
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Community Raffle 
Jubilee Golf Club has once again agreed to support 

the RCOW Community Raffle that will provide our 

club with $2 from every $3 ticket sold. It is worth 

noting that since the Community Raffle has been 

going JGC has sold the most first prize tickets, 

As this is one of our club's major fund raiser, we 

call on the support of our members to support the 

raffle. 

Our ticket books will begin to be issued over the 

next couple of weeks and as all tickets must be 

accounted for, both sold and unsold tickets must 

be returned to the club. Cheques should be made 

out to Jubilee Golf Club and returned in an 

envelope with your name on it. We look forward to 

your support. 

JGC Community Raffle Organisers 
 

Snippets from “past minutes of 

meetings” that remind us of our 

club’s history. 
June 1945. After the war the clubhouse was 

repainted and the club had 33 members, 39 

Associates and 1 Junior. 

June 1956. Mr E. Parsons, not seeking to 

nominate for President after serving in that capacity 

for 17 years was unanimously voted in as the first 

Life Member of JGC.  It was doubtful the club 

would have survived the war years but for Mr 

Parsons. 

March 1962. AGM: Discussion of a piece of land 

available for purchase for a new site for the club. 

149 Acres – excellent soil with a 3 bedroom house 

for use as a clubhouse, colossal scenery, ample 

water, good dirt road six miles from Wangaratta for 

5500 pound. 

August 1979. A Liquor licence was granted to JGC.  

Beer available was Carlton Draught, Courage and 

Light. 
 

RSA 
All members who have their Responsible Service of 

Alcohol Certificate (RSA) please step forward,.  

Please ask John for the dates of occasions when you 

can work in the bar. 

Many hands make light work. 

 

 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 

Full Members:    

 John Hammersley  Garry Lindrea  

 Eric Smith  Libby Smith 

 Scott Thompson  Jim Kiss 

 Nick Jones  Shane Donlon  

 

Full member (Pensioner) John Hall 
 

Country Member (>50km) Ben Makrikostas 

 

Please make our new members welcome 

 

Jubilee Veterans. 
Unfortunately there is not a great deal to report on 

for October this year. With the big wet continuing 

and the use of carts restricted it has severely dented 

the numbers of players coming on Mondays.  

Having said that numbers have been around 20 

including a few who normally use a cart, although I 

for one find it a struggle to complete the full 18 

holes and usually battle after the 13
th

.  

In the NEDVGA, Wodonga has cancelled its 

competition this month as they also are extremely 

wet and at the moment are still not allowing the use 

of carts.  

NEDVGA AGM was held at Wangaratta Golf Club 

earlier this month and after 5 years of battling, Bill 

has finally got his motion to rotate clubs 

competition back one month each year commencing 

in 2024.  

Annual fees for 2023 have been reduced to $10.00 

and competition fees have been increased to $20.00 

per tournament. Out of this $20.00, $7.00 must go 

towards trophies and the remaining $13.00 to the 

club. Note there will be no food (such as salad rolls 

provided this year) however sausage sales etc. may 

continue at the discretion of the club. 

Note to all NEDVGA members that $10.00 fee is 

now due & payable. I am at the club most Mondays 

& Wednesdays if you want to pay and they must be 

paid by end of November.  
 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 15

th
 of 

November at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 

 

 

 
Increase in Bar Prices:  Early reminder: Bar prices will be increasing on January 1

st 
2023. 

 Beer   $5.50   Up 50c   Spirits  $8.00  Up $1.00 
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Trinity in action 

 
Trinity Mulder went in her first ever 3 day 9-hole 

golf competition. It was held by the Murray District 

Golf Association (MDGA) with the Jack Newton 

Junior Golf (JNJG) ‘Juniors on the Move’ program 

at 3 NSW Murray District Golf Clubs just over the 

border. 

Day 1 was played at Howlong Golf Resort, Day 2 at 

Commercial Albury Golf Club and Day 3 at 

Corowa Golf Club.  

Trinity played all 3 days to have a chance to win the 

championship tournament. She came 2nd with an 

overall Nett 125 (+18) and received a $50 

Drummond Golf voucher. 

Trinity won overall on Day 2 in Albury with a 

winning Nett 38 (+2)  

She also won a couple of golf balls for NTP and 

longest drive.   

It was really fun experience playing in this 3 day 

junior tournament held over the school holidays. 

A pretty good effort by Trinity, she is sure to do it 

again next year.  

 

Yackandandah Bowl 

‘What a crazy day. A day of showers on and off, 

followed by a yummy lunch’.  

Leeanne Carmody, Jackie O’Brien, Judy Fogarty 

and Josie Fitzsimons braved this rather unpleasant 

weather to compete in the Yackandandah Bowl on 

October 26
th

.  The Mansfield GC team were the 

winners, with our Jubilee team being the Runners 

Up. Judy won C Grade and also a raffle prize. Josie 

won NTP for C Grade. 

Well done to you all.  Such stamina. 

 
 

Coring of the Greens 
As we have never seen them before 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Golf Quip 
You learn golf all the time, but 

you don’t learn it all at once. 

~ Davis Love Jnr 
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